\7 DUININCK

August 8", 2023
Residents,

This letter is to notify you of the upcoming work to be taking place throughout Watertown for the
2023 PMP C Neighborhood St. Reconstruction Project that was awarded to Duininck, Inc. You will
start seeing work taking place the week of August. 14" with initial traffic control being set up. The
work throughout these streets will be for a full reconstruction including removals, new
watermain/storm sewer, excavation, aggregate, concrete, and asphalt. Below is a list of the areas to
be affected at some point during construction:

e 5% Ave. SE from 11t St. SE to 13t St. SE

e 7™ Ave. NE from 4% St. NE (Hwy 81) to 8t St. NE

e 8™ Ave. SE from 3 St. SE to 4" St. SE

The affected road sections will be closed to all thru traffic during the duration of construction and
at times there will be no access to driveways. We will do our best to work with residents to
accommodate access to driveways but there may be a few days when parking on side streets will be
necessary for us to perform our work. At times you may experience water shutdowns for a few hours
while we make connections, and the timing on this will be communicated with you on site by either
door-to-door communication, or fliers will be left on your front door. Mail delivery and trash pickup
will also be affected during this time. Temporary mailboxes will be provided, and we ask for you to
move trash receptacles to the end of your property as normally intended, and we will move them to
an area for the trash company to empty. Pending any scheduling conflicts or unforeseen site
conditions/weather, work should be completed in 3-4 weeks per location.

During construction if you have any day-to-day questions regarding access, mail, trash, or water
shutoffs, please feel free to contact Jeramy (320)979-6061 or Jamie (320)212-9315.

At the duration of the project, we hope residents can help in the establishing of the new turf by
watering the newly seeded areas. This is not required by you, but it would be greatly appreciated.

Duininck, Inc. respects your collaboration during this time as we continue to build strong communities
through the services we provide while adhering to our core values.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Bryce Thorp
Duininck, Inc.
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